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Fall River County Weed and Pest Board Meeting was call to order by President Jerry Wyatt at 
5:00 PM on Thursday, Aug. 12, 2010 at the 1st Floor Meeting Room of the Fall River County 
Courthouse.  Attending members were Jerry Wyatt, John Sides,  Heath Greenough, Loyd Thomsen, 
John Bogner and Nina Steinmetz.  All motions unanimous unless otherwise stated.  Motion to 
approve the adgenda and the minutes of the July meeting was made by Heath Greenough and 
seconded by John Bogner.    

Old Business:  Shelby Happe is our new part time office assistant; office hours are more regular now 
from 10:00 AM -3:00 PM.  Nina Steinmetz reported that there were 2 airplane flights of the county 
held in July.  Areas flown looked good.  Supervisor is interested in using the plane in April or May of 
2011 to assist in spotting hoary crest.  The FRC W/P Fair booth was discussed.  It was a good 
educational program and brought many concerns to the staff from the public.  A request was received 
by the office for copies of 1st notice letters, the request was turned over to the State Attorney, Mr. 
Sword, to handle.  

New Business:  John Bogner made a motion to have the board members paid for the 1st half of the 
year. 2nd by Heath Greenough.    Prairie Dog Control enrollment for lands bordering the BGNG is 
Aug. 15, 2010.  As of July 1, zinc phosphide bait can be used and Oct. 1 for Rozol can be used.  The 
Cheyenne River Project for Salt Cedar and Leafy Spurge Spraying will begin in Sept.  The FRC staff 
is starting the second round of ROW spraying this time for field bindweed and puncture vine.  Heath 
Greenough made a motion to send Dusty Jager , extension education, a thank you for being an 
excellent support to the board while he has been working in Fall River County. Dusty is leaving his 
position with the county.  John Bogner 2nd the motion.
 
  Next meeting is set for the 1st Thursday, September 2, 2010 at 5:00 PM in the first floor meeting 
room.

Nina Steinmetz, Secretary 
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